November 8" 2011

Reference: Oriana Campbell
To Whom This May Concern,

Miss Oriana Campbell was employed at the British International School of New York as a Class room
assistant. During her time at BIS-NY Oriana showed tremendous aptitude in Games lessons to help
organize activities and students and lead the delivery of activities to groups. Oriana approached me to
advance her interest and experience in teaching by taking a more responsible role in Games lessons.
Oriana became a Games teaching assistant in which she lead the delivery of activities with groups,
organized the transition of groups from the school to the external facility and helped organize and

implement in-house competitions.

Oriana was also fundamental in the initiation of the first School Track and Field team at BIS-NY. As Co-
Coach to the team Oriana’s responsibilities included leading training sessions, which also included
running with the students at all times, managing communications and all administrations for the club,
organizing meets and attending competitions on weekends. The success achieved during the year was
beyond the expectations of the parents and the school, and was a result of Oriana’s commendable

commitment and effort.

Oriana is very dedicated, efficient, and thorough in her work and her commitment to developing the
needs of all students was unquestionable. Her demeanor with students was always calm and controlled,
and she exuded respect whilst adopting a pleasant focused environment. She set high expectations for
what she believed children should be receiving in school and never shied from the necessary preparation
to deliver. | was truly sad to end my working relationship with Oriana and would highly recommend her

to any School.

If I can be of any more assistance with regard to Oriana’s application please contact me.
Yours Sincerely,

Brendan O’Connell

Head of Physical Education & Games



